



Circular: 066

28 July 2020

Dear Residents,

Update on COVID19 positive resident in the Village.

As we have notified you before, Mary Ann Brews returned from Bryanston Step down having tested positive for COVID19 and is isolating at home with a full-time care worker. We are happy to inform you that she is doing well with very little symptoms.

It is with great disappointment that we inform you that Neville Slaughter from unit 40 also returned from Bryanston Step down and we were initially informed by them that he had tested negative for COVID19. However, upon requesting a copy of this negative COVID19, Bryanston Step down was unable to produce this, protocols were followed and Sister Marius tested Neville on Monday and his results came back positive this morning.

Neville was informed and his two neighbors have been put into isolation and will be tested on Thursday as they have both been to see him at home.

Our thoughts are with Neville and his family during this difficult time. We ask that residents please refrain from going to see Neville while he isolates for 14 days until 11 August 2020 as well as his neighbors. We will communicate the results to you as soon as they are available.

The first resident to test positive who did not wish to be named is still in hospital recovering and their partner has now completed the 14-day isolation period at home and can now start going out for walks in the village again. We will keep you informed as to the recovery of the person in hospital.

Thola Kasi our Duty Manager is also much better and was lucky to only experience slight symptoms of loss of taste and a cough.

Warm Regards

Wilma Swart Village Manager